Mrs. Richard W. Martin, 5807 Stanton Avenue, Pittsburgh, Pa.

Dear Mrs. Martin:

When Mrs. Carter was in the city recently she told me she corresponded with you regularly about your son and Amon Junior and since she has so much more time than I, I have neglected to let you know about our letters from Amon Junior, although I am sure you have been hearing as regularly as we from your son.

Meanwhile, Enclosed you will find a photostatic copy of a letter from Amon Junior dated August 8th, which was received here October 1st. In this letter he mentions that Captain Martin had heard from you, etc. As you will note the letter is addressed to Mr. and Mrs. Carter, although Amon Junior knows his mother lives in New York. We presume he knows that his Dad will get the message to her and to save his allotment of letters he addresses it to both of them. We then have it photostated and a copy sent to his mother.

Incidentally, I received a letter this morning from Amon Junior which was dated September 6th and in it he mentioned having received letters from ten of his friends and asked me to thank them for him. He also said that 6 parachutists and 20 officers from Sicily had come into the came the previous day and they had "something new to talk about". Bless his heart, we try every way in the world to get as much information to him as possible and this is the first indication that he had received any letters other than two letters about June 1st, - no packages.

Also enclosed is a report on Oflag 64 which you might like to read; however, please return it for our files.

We shall be glad to have any news or information you receive from your son.

With best wishes and the hope we won't have to wait too much longer to have these boys back

home with us,

Sincerely,

Secretary to A. G. Carter.